CHESTERFIELD COUNTY SCHOOL DISTRICT

BOARD OF EDUCATION

REGULAR SESSION

DECEMBER 10, 2018
PRESENT – BOARD MEMBERS:
Mr. Wesley R. Miles, Chairman; Mr. Darin M. Coleman, Vice-Chairman; Mr. Eric G. Dusa, Secretary;              Mrs. Kimberly T. Burch; Dr. Wayne Chapman;             Mr. James N. Sweeney; Mr. Robert Teal; and Mr. Chad L. Vick 
ABSENT – BOARD MEMBER:
 Mr. Jamie D. Wayne
PRESENT – STAFF:
Goodwin, Anderson, Willard, Folsom, Haile, Hamilton,   Hoffman, Hubbard, Price, Rogers, Stubbs and Brown 
MEDIA:
Robert Monnie, The Link


Don Worthington, The Progressive-Journal 
VISITORS:
Area Citizens 
  I.
Call to Order:  The meeting was called to order by Chairman Miles at 5:00 p.m. at Ruby Elementary School.  
 II.
Agenda Approval:  Mr. Dusa moved, seconded by Mr. Teal and carried unanimously, to approve the agenda as presented.

III.
Executive Session/Return to Open Session:  Upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mr. Dusa, the board entered executive session to discuss personnel matters pertaining to employee hirings, compensation, terminations, and resignations and legal matters.  The board returned to open session upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mr. Vick.

IV.
Public Comment:  Chairman Miles read the board policy regarding public participation.  Pageland area citizen Paul Brewer expressed concerns regarding recently released 2017-18 state report card data. 
 V.
Moment of Silence/Pledge of Allegiance:  Chairman Miles led a moment of silence.  The Pledge of Allegiance was led by Ruby Elementary student Avery Moss.  
VI.
Reception of Visitors:  Chairman Miles welcomed visitors, parents, students, teachers, media, District Teacher of the Year Natalie Melton, Sheriff’s Department representative, and administrative staff.  
VII.
Approval of Minutes:  Mr. Vick moved, seconded by Mr. Dusa and carried unanimously, to approve minutes of the November 12, 2018 board meeting.
VIII.
Board Comments:  Board member Dusa congratulated Cheraw Primary teacher Olivia Pegues who received a $366.24 Donors Choose grant entitled “Techie Tablets.”  Students 
will receive a Samsung Book Cover, Samsung Galaxy Tab E Lite, Learning Center Pocket Charts, and Double-Sided Magnetic Write and Wipes.  Also, Cheraw Primary teacher Kelly Hyatt received a $437.00 Donors Choose grant for a project entitled “Centers Galore.”  Her class will receive Write and Wipe Number Lines, Heavy Duty Pocket Chart, Letter Recognition Instant Learning, Building Puzzles, Double-Sided Magnetic Wipes and Single Line Write and Wipe Boards.  
  IX.
Special Recognitions: Superintendent Goodwin and Executive Director Folsom congratulated McBee High student Emily McDaniel, who is one of 1896 high school seniors selected as a Coca-Cola Scholars Program Semifinalist based on academic excellence, leadership and service demonstrated in school and community activities.  She will now complete phase 2 of the process and is in the running for one of 150 college scholarships.


Dr. Goodwin and Fine Arts Director Hoffman presented certificates to the following Superintendent’s Art Award winners:  Primary-Avery Moss, Ruby Elementary; Elementary-Charles Fritz, Jefferson Elementary; Middle-Emily Thomas, Long Middle; and Secondary-Caitlin Strickland, McBee High.


Literacy Coordinator Shari Stubbs and Executive Director Folsom presented certificates to Distinguished Reading Teachers from each school.  Mrs. Stubbs also congratulated McBee Elementary teacher Elizabeth Weir who was selected as CCSD Distinguished Reading Teacher and the PDIRA Distinguished Reading Teacher.

Chairman Miles, on behalf of the Board, congratulated these students and teachers.

   X.
Financial Report:  Chief Financial Officer Willard presented the monthly financial review for November.

Mr. Willard introduced Harris Darver, McGregor & Co., LLP, who was present via Zoom video teleconference.  Mr. Darver reviewed a summary of the CCSD audit report for the year ending June 30, 2018.  Mr. Darver reported that the firm has issued an unmodified (clean) opinion of CCSD’s financial statements, with the district moving in a positive direction.  The general fund balance as of June 30, 2018 was $7,534,642, which is a net increase of $1,590,400.  Mr. Darver expressed appreciation to CFO Willard and his staff for their assistance and to the School Board for allowing the firm to conduct the audit.  Chairman Miles also thanked Mr. Darver, Superintendent Goodwin and the administrative staff for the clean audit report.  

  XI.
Teacher Forum Report – District Teacher of the Year Natalie Melton reported that Option A of the proposed 2019-2020 school calendars, which received a majority vote from employees, is recommended for board approval by the Teacher Forum.  Upon a motion by Mr. Vick, seconded by Mr. Teal and carried unanimously, the board approved the attached Option A as the 2019-2020 school calendar.  Superintendent Goodwin noted that, if legislation is passed allowing districts to start classes before August 19, 2019, the start date will be reevaluated.  He expressed appreciation to the Teacher Forum calendar committee for their hard work.

 XII.
Personnel Report:  Upon a motion by Mr. Coleman and second by Mr. Vick, the board unanimously approved the attached Personnel Exhibits A-D as recommended by Assistant Superintendent Anderson.
XIII.  Curriculum Report:  Executive Director Folsom, in reviewing the curriculum report, noted that the District Fine Arts Festival was held November 14-15 at McBee High.  The festival included six honors music ensembles and two honors visual art workshops, with more than 500 students participating.  Mrs. Folsom also indicated that teachers attending the K-2 and 3-5 math PLO with the State Department will continue with virtual sessions December 11.  Face-to-face sessions will continue in January at PLC.
XIV.  
Superintendent’s Report:  Superintendent Goodwin reviewed a PowerPoint presentation on recently released State School Report Card data.  He noted that state report cards have been on hold since November 2014 while revisions were being developed.   Data being used to determine ratings include the following:  academic achievement, prepared for success, student growth, English language learners, school quality (student engagement), graduation rate, and college and career ready.  Other information is being reported but not rated.  Dr. Goodwin pointed out that the information does not come from just one school year but can be pulled from as many as three years back in determining the high school ratings.  He emphasized that the student engagement component also raises concerns regarding validity and reliability.    

Dr. Goodwin noted that December 21 is a half-day for students, and schools and the District Office will be closed December 24 – January 2 for winter break.  Board members were invited to attend the Academic Bowl Banquet Thursday, January 10 at 5:00 at PLC and the District Spelling Bee Tuesday, January 15 at 6:00 at PLC.
 XV.
Chairman’s Comments:  Chairman Miles reminded board members of the next regular monthly meeting January 14, 2019 at PLC, with an executive session at 5:00 pm followed by open session at 5:30.  A board work session is scheduled January 28 at the District Office beginning at 5:00.  In conclusion, Mr. Miles thanked Ruby Elementary principal Caroline Miles and her staff for hosting the meeting.
XVI.
Adjournment:  Upon a motion by Mr. Teal and second by Mr. Dusa, the board adjourned at 6:53 p.m.

XVII.
Media Notification:  The media was previously notified of this school board meeting.
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